
























DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 

REPLY TO 

ATTENTION OF 

REAL ESTATE REGION SOUTH DIVISION, CORPS OF ENGINEERS 

NEW ORLEANS DISTRICT REAL ESTATE OFFICE 

7400 LEAKE AVENUE 

NEW ORLEANS, LOUISIANA 70118-3651 

Management and Disposal Branch 

St. Charles Parish Council Office 
Attn: Clayton Faucheux 
100 River Oaks Drive 
Destrehan, Louisiana 70047 

Dear Mr. Clayton Faucheux: 

May 17, 2017 

We have completed our evaluation of your request and have determined that this activity 
will have no significant impact to the operation of the Bonnet Carre' Spillway Project at this time. 
Enclosed is a copy of Amendment No. 2 to the Department of the Army Easement to Cross 
U. S. Government Easement No. DACW29-2-95-08 granting permission to install, operate and 
maintain an additional 20,000 gpm stormwater pump in the existing concrete sump, a 26" 
diameter at-grade steel pipeline 286 LF across the Bonnet Carre' Spillway lower guide levee on 
an existing, but thickened slab, a laydown area, work area of 20' x 286' and access for 
construction within St. Charles Parish, Louisiana. 

Please return two copies of the amended easement, signed, notarized and dated, to this 
office within 15 days of the date of this letter. Once the signed easements are received, they 
will be signed on behalf of the Secretary of the Army, and a fully executed copy will be returned 
to you. 

There will be no cost associated with this easement since your organization is a 
governmental body. No environmental studies are required since the pump and pipeline are 
being placed on an existing slab. 

If there are any questions concerning this matter, please contact Hope Jackson at 
(504)862-2891 or Hope.A.Jackson@usace.army.mil.

Enclosures 

Sincerely, 
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Real Estate Contracting Officer 
Deputy Chief, New Orleans Real Estate 
Chief, Management & Disposal Section 
Real Estate Region South Division 




